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Statement on the use of the 16-19 Tuition Fund - September 2021, as required by the Education and 

Skills Funding Agency (ESFA) and detailed in their document “16 to 19 funding: 16 to 19 tuition 

fund”.  We are publishing this statement explaining how we will use the funding allocated to The 

Sutton Academy.   

 

The 16-19 tuition funding will be used to provide small group tuition for students in Year 12 who are 

economically disadvantaged and/or had not yet passed (Grade 4 or above) in Maths and/or English.   

 

Eligible students will be those identified by the Government as disadvantaged, meaning those who 

are pupil premium and/or have not achieved grade 4 or above at GCSE in either English or maths by 

age 16 and those with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND).   

 

The funding will be allocated to curriculum areas, to support small groups of students, typically 3 to 

7, who typically have gaps in their knowledge, a need to improve in specific areas or need more 

time with subject specialists. Tuition will be provided during a dedicated period 6 session (3-4 pm) 

hosted by subject specialist who was the usual classroom teacher.  This funding will be used to 

provide tuition in a range of courses including English and Maths and will cover a breadth of both 

vocational and academic subjects that students were identified as in need of additional support.    

 

Class registers will be set up for each tuition session and attendance to these sessions will be 

monitored through the usual systems.   


